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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, September 9, 2013
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex officio);  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Ceci Ford, Risk Management; Jim Adams, State Representative Adkins’ Office; Becky Stagg, State Senator Aaron Bean’s Office;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division
The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the August 30 and September 3, 2013 meetings of the Ferry Commission.

The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, announced that the Port Authority has agreed to continue administering the ferry’s Facilities Security Plan.
With regard to potential support from the Jacksonville Transportation Authority, the Chair indicated that the Commission would have to wait until September 24th to know more on that matter.

The Chair reported that the Council’s Finance Committee approved the proposed budget for the ferry; he reported on how the Finance Committee meeting went.
Commissioner Aaron Bowman reported that he had recently attended a meeting of the Transportation Planning Organization’s Citizens Advisory Committee to apprise them of the St. Johns River Ferry’s plight.   Lisa King of Langton Associates attended the meeting, as well.  He reported that the TPO wanted to know why the Ferry Commission had not been to see and talk with them beforehand.  The TPO would like to have a letter from the Ferry Commission formally seeking that organization’s support for the ferry.

The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, indicated that there would be two amendments added to the budget that related to the ferry.  A CIP (Capital Improvement Program) amendment would be offered to create a project for the ferry’s slip walls.  An additional amendment would appropriate funds for the creation of a CRA (Community Redevelopment Area) that would entail the funding of a study of Mayport and Fort George.  The CRA amendment would be in the amount of $200,000 and is being sponsored by the Council President, Bill Gulliford, and Council Member Crescimbeni.
The Chair indicated that the task currently before the Commission was to come up with $165,931 for the budget.  To reach that targeted amount, the Commission had to either cut that amount in costs or raised that amount in revenue.

Commissioner Rick Redick began a discussion on the capabilities of raising revenue through advertising on the vessel, noting that the ferry had 28 panels appropriate for  advertising.  Another potential source for increased revenue discussed was the prospect of increased ridership fares.  Specifically, the Commissioners discussed charging more for passengers per car on weekends. 

It was estimated that charging $150 per month for each of the 28 panels on the ferry would raise $54,400 per year.
James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation, felt that if fares for the ferry were increased, the ferry’s ridership would be reduced.  Mark Fernandez, HMS, reported that when the fare was last raised, commuters dropped in numbers, it was with the commuters that the ferry took the hit.  There was no change in numbers for the weekend passengers.  Mr. Fernandez reviewed figures on the number of cars on weekends and vehicle passenger figures.  In addition, the number of cars with two or more passengers was cited.

The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, broached the idea of increasing the fares for RVs and buses.

To follow-up on potential financial support for the ferry, Commissioner Larry Williams announced that he would be contacting officials at Nassau County.  Commissioner Elaine Brown indicated that she would be contacting officials at Jacksonville Beach and Atlantic Beach.
Commissioner Marla Buchanan suggested that the Commission consider being a participant in the next One Spark to familiarize people with the St. Johns River Ferry experience.
After continued discussions on ideas and suggestions to raised revenue in the amount of $165,931, the meeting was adjourned at 6:13 P.M.
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